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( CHICAGO HITS ONE OUT OF THE PARK ))

by Mike Burko, PLEA Editor

IPLEA Hosts 2007 Park Law Enforcement Association National Conference

The lllinois Park Law Enforcement Association
(IPLEA) and the Forest Preserve District of Dupage
County joined with the Forest Preserve Districts
of Kane and Will Counties, the Fox Valley, Lock-
port Township and Rockford Park Districts, the
McHenry County Conservation District and the
Park District Risk Management Agency to present
the Park Law Enforcement Association’s annual
national conference.

The conference was held Wednesday June 6th
thru Friday the 8th at the Hyatt in Lisle, lllinois.

The PLEA board met on Monday June 5th. The
Board welcomed its new members Gary Dodson,
Rob White, Sgt. Reginald McCrary and Captain
Raymond Castro Jr. (present) to the PLEA Board of Directors.

Photo courtesy of Jerry Venable

The Board discussed a number of issues in-
cluding membership, future conferences,
registration rates for conferences, program
committee, scholarships, development of a
speakers bureaus, the PLEA website, fees for
posting job openings, and potential board
openings due to future retirements.

Later that evening the hosts and vendors
sponsored a reception, which allowed the at-
tendees an opportunity to meet with and see
the PLEA vendors and sponsors.
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The conference opened on June 6th with the
posting of colors by the Forest Preserve District
of Dupage County, bagpipes by Aurora Police
Department and the National Anthem being
sung by Lisa Hodges of the Rockford Park Dis-
trict.

Wednesday's featured speaker was Gordon
Graham. Gordon Graham, a 30-year veteran of
California Law Enforcement, delivered a riveting
presentation on Organizational and Operational
Risk Management, Civil Liability, Professionalism,
and Ethical Decision Making.
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Mr. Graham's presentation was eye opening, hu-
morous and specific to our business. Mr. Graham
left the participants with an experience that they
will carry with them for years.

Thursday program included a tour of famed Sol-
diers Field, and the Chicago lakefront. While at the
lakefront, participants were treated to a tour of the
lllinois DNR, Chicago P.D. and Coast Guard marine
patrol units.
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The evening finished off with a lavish dinner
aboard the Spirit of Chicago and time on our
own at the Navy Pier.

While on the boat, the Association President,
Steve Newsom and Past President Ralph Hays
presented Tim Curtin with the Association’s
Lifetime Achievement award.

The conference wrapped up on Friday with
a presentation and equipment display by Mr.
Thomas Mefferd of the DuPage County Office

of Emergency Management. Photo courtesy of Jerry Venable







